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Mr. Curt Taucher, Regional Manager
Eastem Sierra-Inland Deserts Region
California Department of Fish and Gamc
Los Alamitos Administrative Office
4665 Lampson Avenue, Suite J

Los Alamitos, CA 90720

Dear Mr. Taucher:

This letter is to advisc you that the National Park Service is withdrawing the approval, set forth in our
letter of January 31, 2005, for the California Department of Fish and Game to convert four ranching
well developments in Majave National Prescrve into wildlife watering devices. Thesc four well
developments arc Eagle UTM, Watson UTM. Caruthers UTM and Lecyr UTM.

L pon further rcvicw of this matter, the National Park Service has determined that additional NEPA
compliance is desirablc before a decision is made whether these ranching well developments are
converled into wildlife watcring devices. As a result, the Department of Fish and Game and any
agents working on its behalf need to stop any actions that would change the status quo of these
ranching well developments until the NEPA process has been completed and a decision is made.

The National Park Service will consult with the Department of Fish and Game and other interested
parties on the scope of issues to be addressed in the NEPA document for this action. The NEPA
pracess will also incorporate any necessary compliance under the Endangered Spccics Act and other
applicable statutes. In the mcantime, if you have any qucstions, please contact me at (760) 252-6101.

Sincerely,




